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April 22-26
is

Community
Cleanup

Week
With spring in the air, home-
owners, families, businesses,
students and community
leaders are encouraged to
volunteer in the City’s annual
Community Cleanup Week.

The kick-off week takes place
April 22-26. Groups of all
sizes are invited to volunteer
in cleaning up our parks,
green spaces, trails and
schoolyards. 

Registered participants will
receive free garbage bags
and gloves (while supplies
last) and a certificate of
appreciation for their contri-
bution to the community. 

As part of the annual initia-
tive, Communities with
Brooms will return for a
downtown spring cleaning on
Tuesday, April 23, beginning
at 11:30 a.m. 

Following the event, partici-
pants are invited to attend a
barbecue lunch sponsored by
Oshawa M.P. Colin Carrie. To
register for Communities with
Brooms, email
brooms@jhsd.ca.

All volunteers will receive
supplies, including gloves,
maps and garbage bags
(while supplies last). 

WATER DISTRIBUTION
SYSTEM CLEANING IN

PORT PERRY
The Region of Durham has
contracted IQ Environmental
to clean the watermains in
Port Perry as part of our regu-
lar water supply system main-
tenance program.

The cleaning program will be
performed between May 6
and 31, 2024.
Residents will receive a hand-
delivered notice, 24 to 48
hours prior to the start of the
cleaning operation on their
street. 
The work will be carried out in
an efficient manner with the
least possible inconvenience
to residents. You are advised
to keep a supply of water on
hand for drinking, cooking and
general purposes during this
cleaning procedure.                 

This work will be performed
during the night between the
hours of 10 p.m. and 5 a.m.
the following morning. It is
suggested that you close the

shut-off valve at the water
meter to ensure that water is
not drawn into the home until
cleaning is completed. Where
this is not possible, it is very
important that no water is
used for any purpose, includ-
ing the flushing of toilets, fur-
nace-mounted humidifiers
and backwashing of water
softeners. If water is used dur-
ing this period, it could result
in material being drawn into
the internal plumbing of your
home, causing a blockage.  

Once the cleaning operation
is complete, please turn on a
cold water tap only and let it
run for approximately five
minutes before using hot
water.
This type of notice should be
advertised in your local news-
paper.
You should write a letter to
your local councilor and let
them know.  
You want to be informed.

Oshawa Animal Services
celebrate 100th adoption of

city’s centennial year
As the city marks its centennial year, Oshawa Animal Services
(OAS) are marking 100 adoptions.

The 100th animal of 2024 is a three-month-old puppy named
Miles.

OAS say he is a cross between a Labrador Retriever and a poo-
dle.

In 2023, the agency was able to find homes for 1,019 animals,
a record number.


